Raytown Park Board
Minutes

January 9, 2017

Attendance:  

Park Board:  Terry Copeland, Chris Rathbone, Dave Thurman, Mike Hanna, Robbie Tubbs, Danielle Miles, Pat Jackson and George Mitchell. Alderman Eric Teeman

Staff:  Kevin Boji, Ron Fowler, Dave Turner & Mary Ann McCormick

A quorum was declared present and the meeting was called to order.  The minutes from December 20, 2016 were approved as written.

Report of Officers:

President – no report

Vice President – no report

Reports of Standing & Special Committees:

Personnel – no report

Finance - no report

Program - no report

Buildings & Grounds - no report

Staff Reports:

Director – a written report was distributed.  Kevin & Ron are meeting with KC Parks to discuss walking trail at LBTRA on Tuesday, January 10th.

Superintendent of Parks - a written report was distributed.  Panel for Colman playground has been installed, still needs some tweaking but will wait for warmer weather.
Recreation Report - a written report was distributed.  Dave cancelled the basketball games on Dec. 17th due to snow and has requested an additional game day for March 4th from school district.

New Business:

1.  Disc Golf Course – Jack Lowe from Kansas City Flying Disc Club has not had a chance to look at Southwood, Minor Smith or Kritser parks to see which one would be better for a disc golf course.  Kevin will get with him to set up a time and then will let park board know.

2. Sales tax meeting with BOA – at this time there will be no more meetings to discuss sales tax until the park board comes up with a list of projects that we can present to the committee. We can’t pay for bond to refurbish Super Splash and have any money left over to upgrade the rest of the parks. Terry Copeland would like to look into adding more bike trails to connect all the city parks to the Santa Fe/Oregon/California trail.  Would need to work with City on this with adding bike lanes to some streets.  Discussion on use of Southood Lagoon – park board would like to do a walkthrough – Kevin will set up date and time to do this.  The city has asked us to partition off the retention basin at the lagoon to keep people out of it.

Kevin was tasked to do the following before the next meeting.

a.  Write letter to Missouri Dept. of Natural Resources Grant Management and find out the liability of the grant money for Super Splash.  Can we repurpose Super Splash into a park with shelter houses and playgrounds or do we have to leave it as a water attraction.
b. Set up time to walk Southwood Lagoon

c. Set up meeting with Jack Lowe to look at Southwood, Minor Smith and Kritser Parks to see which park would be best suited for 9 hole disc golf course. When information is obtained, set up a special park board meeting to discuss.

3.  Mike Hanna made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded and passed.
